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18 June 2021 

To Mark Basile 

Director 

Merger Investigations 

Australian Competition and Consumer Commission 
Level 17, 2 Lonsdale Street 

Melbourne VIC 3000 

 
By email: mark.basile@accc.gov.au  

Copy to: mergers@accc.gov.au 

 

Dear Mr Basile 

Proposed amalgamation of BPAY, eftpos and NPPA — inclusion of BPAY HoldCo 

We refer to email correspondence received from the Commission on 10 June 2021. 

This letter confirms that on 2 June 2021, BPAY Holdco’s Board of Directors passed a resolution to include 

BPAY Holdco as part of the proposed amalgamation.   

The effect of this will be that BPAY Holdco, BPAY Group Pty Ltd and BPAY Pty Ltd will be included in the 

proposed amalgamation.   

BPAY’s Sypht, which provides ready-made document intelligent solutions, will not be included in the proposed 

amalgamation. 

The decision of BPAY’s Board of Directors means that paragraph 5.3 of the Application for Authorisation should 

be read as follows: 

“5.3 Conduct for which Authorisation is sought – acquisitions of shares  

The conduct for which authorisation is sought comprises:  

(a) The acquisition of shares in NewCo by the shareholders of BPAY Holdco, shareholders of 

eftpos (once eftpos converts from a company limited by guarantee to a company limited by 

shares) and NPPA.  

(b) The acquisition of all the shares in each of BPAY Opco BPAY Holdco, eftpos and NPPA 

by NewCo.  






